
CRC to all principals + ESs, Supts, BCO EDs – 3/3/20 
 
From: Chancellor Richard Carranza <NYCChancellor@schools.nyc.gov> 
Sent: Tuesday, March 3 2020 2:49 PM   
Subject: Backpack Letter Update for Families: Coronavirus 
 
ATTACHMENTS: CRC Coronavirus Update for Families_March 3 2020 
 
Dear Principal: 
  
Please be on the lookout in tonight’s Principal’s Weekly for a variety of updates and information 
regarding the novel coronavirus, COVID-19. 
  
In advance of those updates, we are attaching to this message an updated letter to families, as well as 
an overview document on COVID-19 and a Frequently Asked Questions sheet that we asking you to 
distribute to families.  
  
Please backpack these materials home to families if possible today or latest tomorrow. If you are able 
to share the materials electronically with your school community, we encourage you to do so now. 
 
Materials will also be posted on the DOE’s website. Translated versions of the letter will be made 
available shortly on the DOE’s website as well. Additional information will continue to be updated here 
as well: nyc.gov/coronavirus  
  
In unity, 
 
Richard 

 
--- 
BCC includes: 
All Principals (DIIT) 
BCO EDs 
All Supts 
Exec Sups 

https://www1.nyc.gov/assets/doh/downloads/pdf/imm/novel-coronavirus-wuhan-factsheet.pdf
https://www1.nyc.gov/assets/doh/downloads/pdf/imm/novel-coronavirus-guidance-schools.pdf
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Finfohub.nyced.org%2Fin-our-schools%2Ftranslations%2Fletters%2Fcoronavirus&data=02%7C01%7CNBaez7%40schools.nyc.gov%7C1a99bc127a674e95bff408d7bfa503d0%7C18492cb7ef45456185710c42e5f7ac07%7C0%7C0%7C637188587761491645&sdata=wq2QGq1SZ64VTZqdSkLEvgpSCaB38aze1tmdBx50NEU%3D&reserved=0
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fnyc.gov%2Fcoronavirus&data=02%7C01%7CNBaez7%40schools.nyc.gov%7Cf7209b94d1804e256a4b08d7bfa2c038%7C18492cb7ef45456185710c42e5f7ac07%7C0%7C0%7C637188578033900936&sdata=rY1cpPAm45WgWeN1HNlcwHKNUZgGNsZReq5tz%2F16l9Y%3D&reserved=0

